FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JANUARY, 2015, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 4

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS – Belleville West, East Richland-Olney, Red Bud, SIU-Carbondale
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Hamilton, Jefferson, St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 23
Understanding the Horticulture Career Development Event, 9-12 Grade Students, Belleville West
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 12
ICAE Meeting, Peoria
ILCAE Meeting, Peoria
Section 21 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Kaskaskia College, Centralia
Section 22 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Red Bud
Section 23 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Olney
Section 24 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Carbondale
212 Conference Ag Teacher Professional Development, Collinsville(2 days)
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield

St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Southern 13 Counties FFA/Farm Bureau Acquaintance Program, SIU-Carbondale
FFA Alumni State Conference and District Meeting, Decatur(2 days)

Monsanto Education Meeting with Mindy McDermott, Val Bayes, Maureen Mazurek, St. Louis, MO

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1615
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 10
Assisted Schools with Teacher Vacancies
Collected High School, Teacher, and Student Data for Online Database
Managed and Maintained the Website
Prepared for Workshops and Presentations

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
Assisted Teachers in Completing Improving Ag Education Program(IAEP) Facility Grants & Reviewed

Researched Online Ag Courses with Other States and Websites

Reviewed and Made Suggested Changes for the Illinois Agricultural Education Plan
VI.  COMMENTARY


I am encouraged that Hamilton and Jefferson Counties will likely apply for an AITC grant. Hiring a new AITC coordinator with an Ag Ed and FFA background has helped.  11 of 25 facility improvement grants were from district five.  These grants help considerably in sustaining ag programs.   I was glad to see that ICAE and ILCAE had separate meetings and will now be able to accomplish the goals of their intended purpose.  I discovered www.AllAgOnline.com where a former ag teacher in Montana has developed 10+ high school ag courses all online.    I am hopeful that more students can begin to take online ag courses, join FFA, and conduct an SAE.  Less than five percent of Illinois students in grades 9-12 are engaged with agricultural education.
